

THE SOCIETY OF THE SIGMA XI FOR THE ENCOURAGEMENT OF SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH

OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

56 HILLHOUSE AVENUE NEW HAVEN, CONN.

HISTORY OF DELAWARE CLUB

Petition for Club approved by Executive Committee in March 1950.

Delaware Sigma Xi Club installed by Dr. D. B. Prentice on May 1, 1950.

Letter dated April 14, 1955 requesting Chapter Status.

Informal Petition for Change to Chapter Status dated October 10, 1956.

J. D. McCrumm, President Swarthmore Chapter authorized to make Unofficial Visit to the Delaware Club. 12/4/56

Report of Unofficial Visitors (McCrumm, Keighton, Enders) presented to Executive Committee March 7th, 1957. Club invited to prepare Official Questionnaire.

W. Jack Cunningham appointed to gerve as Official Visitor to Delaware Club on 10 February 1958.

Report of Official Visitor presented to Executive Committee on March 20th, 1958 and action on the Petition postponed until the October meeting of the Executive Committee for the purpose of obtaining additional information.

Petition for Chapter Status approved by Executive Committee on October 16, 1958 - Voted to recommend that 59th Convention Grant Petition for Chapter Status.

December 29th, 1958 - 59th Annual Convention voted to grant Charter for establishment of a Chapter at University of Delaware.

Installation - April 18, 1959 - Drl Frank M. Carpenter, Installing Officer.